## I-93 **Cameron Curry**

Comment Letter I-93

From: Cameron Curry [mailto:cameronmcurry@gmail.com] Sent: Sunday, August 06, 2017 4:59 PM To: Smith, Ashley Subject: Newland Sierra Community Support

Dear Ms. Smith:

I am pleased to provide a note of support for the Newland Sierra Community development off of the I-15 in North San Diego County. As a resident in the Hidden Meadows community North of Escondido I see this as an incredible opportunity to provide housing to meet the shortage faced within San Diego County. As with all housing developments, there are challenges and I believe they can be overcome with the right discussion and solutions provided to meet the development and construction needs for this project.

There has been lots of banter, fear, and misinformation spread about this project. It is a good reminder that 30+ years ago when my community was being proposed there were naysayers and critics that stood in the way of progress. I am a grateful homeowner all these years later in the community and celebrate the fact that common sense and thoughtful planning made all the difference. Most people forget that sacrifices have to be made today so that new opportunities are available for others tomorrow.

Please count my support for Newland Sierra in the development of this new housing project near my community. I may be inconvenienced for a time, however I believe that this community will meet the long range needs for housing, and as a result, more individuals and families will have a place to call home.

If you should have any questions, or require additional information, please feel free to contact me directly.

Sincerely,

Cameron Curry 9833 Dogwood Lane Escondido, CA 92026 760-535-8930

I-93-1

INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK